
Starlight Ranch Mobile Homeowners’ Association
					Monthly Board Meeting
May 11, 2022


Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, May 11, 2022 at the front clubhouse.  Curt DeLong President opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. Roll call was taken by Curt, the board members present were Curt DeLong-President, Mary Rivera-Secretary, Georgia Moffat–Director/Treasurer, Roger Herbert – Director and Albert Erdmann-Director. Dawn Hughes -Vice President and Estelle Deneumoustier- Director were absent.

Approval of Minutes:
Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the monthly board meeting held on April 13, 2022. A motion was made by Roger to approve the minutes as amended (word correction, vote to suspend board meetings for summer), second for approval by Albert. All in favor, motion carried.

Secretary Rivera read the minutes from the Town Hall meeting held on April 30, 2022.  A motion was made by Albert to accept the minutes as amended (Name spelling), second for approval by Georgia. All in favor, motion carried.

Treasurer Report:
Georgia read Treasurer Report for April 2022. All account balances were read. The total was $13,164.11.  A motion was made by Mary to accept the Treasurer Report as read, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the May activity meeting.  A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Mary.  All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business: 
Curt opened by stating both the HOA Board and management need to clarify the rules & regulations for the community. A discussion opened with regard to several changes which need to be added or amended, also how management is not enforcing the rules. The HOA will bring this up at the quarterly meeting. 

Curt mentioned again that the HOA board needs to make a wish list for ELS’s Cap-X proposals. The manager has on her list certain roads in the community to be blacktopped, sidewalk repair, purchasing a new generator for the water pump, making half the tennis court into a pickle ball court. Also repair/replace the roofs on the gazebo mailboxes and to try and waterproof area so the mail doesn’t get soaked when it rains. Light needed on pole in overflow parking lot. Purchase magnetic/electronic locks for clubhouses & pool gates. 

Curt opened the floor to the board for each director as to any concerns, issues they might have.  Georgia started by opening with her report from Tallahassee voter’s registration list of our community. Brent Brooks, Regional Manager stated that this list can be used as proof of residency. Her findings were we have 113 under 40 years of age registered to vote, 9 of those are authorized caregivers, leaving us with 104 unauthorized registered voters. There are 260 names of unauthorized residents. Georgia also had a call list from the Orange County Sheriff’s Department for the community. From 5/17/21-5/2/22 listed are all calls made to addresses in the community. She showed a long list to the gallery. On that list are several of our chronic homes, with dates and times of multiple calls to the same addresses. One lot had 8 calls to the Sheriff’s department. Other lots have multiple calls for verbal, felony, battery and trespassing. This shows our safety is not guaranteed in here as per FL Statute 723. (Give residents a safe place to live) 

Curt thanked Georgia for all the time and effort she put in to help residents understand what the board needs to do in getting management to step up. 

Albert brought adding a light in the overflow parking area.  No other comments were made.

A motion was made to adjourn meeting at 6:58 PM by Albert, second for approval by Mary. All in favor, motion carried.
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